Indonesia

The Aceh REDD+ debt for nature swap

The U.S. Government announced in June 2009 that it would cancel nearly USD 30 million of debt payments owed by Indonesia in return for increased protection of Sumatra’s forests, in a deal supported by Conservation International. The swap means that the Government of Indonesia will pay the nearly USD 30 million to a trust fund over eight years which will issue grants for critical forest conservation and restoration work in Sumatra.

The debt for nature swap is the first ever in Indonesia under the U.S. Tropical Forest Conservation Act as well as the largest of its kind so far. It will lead to increased protection of 13 important areas of Sumatran rainforest that are home to hundreds of species of important and threatened plants and animals.

It has been made possible by a contribution of USD 20 million from the U.S. Government under the Tropical Forest Conservation Act and the commitment of USD 1 million each by Conservation International and the Indonesian Biodiversity Foundation (Yayasan Keanekaragaman Hayati Indonesia, or KEHATI) as part of the deal. Conservation International’s Global Conservation Fund also helped design and negotiate the swap. Every USD 1 will bring more than USD 1.3 worth of conservation on the ground in Sumatra.
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